CASE 5131: Application of JAKE

HAMON FOR SALT WATER DISPOSAL,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.
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MR. NUTTER: Case No. 5131.
MR. CARR: Case No. 5131. Application cf Jake
Hamon for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico.
MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant,
Cox and Egton, appearing on behalf of Jake Hamon.
We have one witness, five exhibits,
($¥hereupon, Applicant's Exhibitg
Nos. 1 through 5 are marked for
identification.)
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other appearances in
this case.
MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox,
Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of M.G.F. Corporation.
MR. NUTTER: Do you have any witnesses?
MR. KELLAHIN: We have one witness.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other appearances?
I'd 1ike to have all the witnesses to stand and
be sworn at the same time, please.
{(Witnesses sworn.)
JOHN CASEY
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your name, your residence and by whom you
are employed?

A My name is John Casey. I'm a resident of Midland,

Texas and I'm employed by Jake L. Hamon.

Q What is your position with Jake Hamon?

A I'm the assistant district geologist in the Midlandg
Office.

Q Have you previously testified before the Commission?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Your qualifications as a petroleum geoiogist are

a matter of record with the Commission?
A They are.
Q Are his qualifications acceptable?
MK. NUTTER: Yes, sir, they are.
BY MR. HINKLE:
Q@ Have you prepared or has there been prepared under

your direction, certain Exhibits introduced in this case?

A Yes, sir.
Q They are the Exhibits that have been marked as 1
through 57

A 1 through 5.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPJSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (508) 982- 0386




Page........ 5 .

Q Referring to Exhibit No. 1, explain what this is
and what it shows?

A Exhibit No. 1 is a location plat showing the Shoe
Bar East Devonian Pool as we have outlined in green and show$
it with its proximity to the Shoe Bar field to the west and
the other fields in a near area. All the wells in the pool
are shown. The lease interests are up to date as we know
them and we also show on the map circled in red, the red that
we propose to dispose of water into.

Q Your application is for the use of this well as
a water disposal well, is that right?

A Yes, sir, it is.

Q Now, refer to Exhibit No. 2 and explain what that
shows.

A Exhibit 2 is a structure map of the Shoec Bar East
Field on top of the Devonian formation, the preducing for-

mation in the pool. The datums are, of course, on top of

the Devonian. The contour interval is 50 feet. Again, we

show the proposed injection wells circled in red.

N

Q re there any other water disposal wells shown on

A Yes, sir. 1In the Northwest quarter of Section 31

on the Southwest flank of the field, Mr. Hamonm has a well
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2330, in which we are disposing of salt water and Section
29 in the south end of the Northwest quarter, Mr. Hanks'
No. 1 Graham, that well is being used as a water disposal
well.
Q Do you have any further comments with respect to

Exhibit No. 27

A No, sir, I don't believe so.
Q Refer to Exhibit 3 and explain what it shows.
A Exhibit 3 is a map on which we have contoured what

we think is the top of the pay-zone porosity within the
Devonian formation. This we found is a variable thing and
we have contoured it on the top of the porosity for the most
part as best we can determine.

Q Where is No. 2 is on top of the Devonian?
Right, sir.
Now, refer to Exhibit 4. Tell us what this wgé.
Exhibit 4 is a structural cross section.

Does this have an index plat on it?

> £ B O >

Yes. The position of the cross section is indi-

®]

cated in the lower right-hand cerner and the cross section
from left to right is through the Denico No. 1 State "CVv,
dry hole, through the Getty No. 1 State L-736 Well in which

we propose to dispoce of water. The third well is the Major
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Beﬁo Férester No. 1 Mohil State. The fourth well is the
Roger Hanks No. 2 Graham, a producing Devonian well and on
‘the right-hand side is the Roger Hanks No. 1 @rgham, the well
he is currently using as a salt water disposal well.

The cross section shows all the pertinent data as
we know it. The drill stem test information, perforations
of the producing yglls, the top of the Devonian, of course,
what we have indicated as the original éil water contact,
somewhere around minus 9,100. In orange we show what the
interval is that is producing from the tnree producers in
the middle or what were the producers.

Q Now, are any of the wells making water at the
present time in the pool?

A Yes, sir, this time all the wells in the Shoe Bar
East Devonian field are making water.

Q That includes the well that shows the highest well
on the Exhibit No. 4 as the Major --

A (Interrupting} Major Bebo Forester.

Q As one?
A Yes, sir.
Q How do you account for the fact they're all making

water when the original oil-water contact was 9,100 feet?

A Mr. Hinkle, I believe that all these wells are
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coned out or at least coning water into the bore hole. The
original oil-water contact, as we know 5f, was established
in Mr. Hamon's first well in the pool. All of the wells,
except one of Mr. Hamon's have made water within about one
to seven months of the time they were completed. This is
even all the wells that are completed water free. They have
produced water within a short time.

Q Does Mr. Hamon intend to dispcse of any water in
this Getty No. 1, except the water that's produced from the
pool -~ this pool?

A No, sir. We would be disposing of water that we
would be producing in the field, taking water from the field

we would be putting back into the Getty well.

Q Since Mr. Hamon already has one water disposal well

why 1s it necessary, in your opinion, to have this well as

a Wwater disposal well?

-

A Mr. Hinkle, we are disposing of water in our B-2330

-

but not into the Devonian. We acquired permission from the
Commission to dispose of water into the Devonian, but we
were unable to get back into the hole and deepen it as pro-
posed. We do dispose of water in the Pennsylvanian in that
well, but it is taken so much water and we have to inject it

under considerable pressure.
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Q How much pressure are you iajecting under at the
present time?

A I believe it's around 1500. I'm not certain of
that figure, 1500 pounds.

Q But it's getting almost prohibitive to use that
well on account of the pressure --

A (Interrupting) Yes, sir.

Q (Continuing) -- as a water disposal well?

A That's tiue.

Q Do you have any further comments with respect to
Exhibit No. 47

A No, sir, I don't believe so.

Q Refer to Exhibit No. 5 and explain it, please.

A Exhibit 5 is a diagrammatic sketch of the comple-
tion that we would propose in the Getty well and, of course,
shows the casing seats as they were -- as the casing was
run by Getty. The packer, we would -~ there is no packer in
the hole at this time, as we understand, just tubing, but
we would, of course, run the nacker in there and we would
use the perforations as shown between 12,935 and 12,946 and
the open hole from 12,960 to 13,023.

Q In your opinion, will completing this well in the

matter as portrayed on Exhibit 5 confine the injection of
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water to the zone where the perforations are open hole?

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinicn, will the approval of this appli-
cation be in the interest of conservation and prevention of
waste znd intend to provide correlative rights?

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion, will the injection of water in
this well have any adverse affect upon any of the producing

wells in the pool?

A No, sir, I do not.

Q How many of the wells in the pool are owned by Mr.
Hamon?

A Mr. Hamon has five wells.

Q Producing wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have anything further that you would like

to submit?
A No, sir. I don't believe so.

MR. HINKLE: I would like to offer into evidence

Exhibits 1 throu

ugh 5,

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 5 will

be admitted into evidence.

{Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit|
Nos. 1 through 5 are admitted
_ into_evidence.)
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\ MR HINKLE That's all.
MR. NUTTER Any questions of the witness, Mr
Kellahin |
gRosS EXAMINATION |
BY MR KELLAHIN
Q How many producing wells are there 11 the pocl?
A There are seven.
Q Who are the operators of the other two?
A Major Giebel and ForsteT:
Q Mr. CaseY: jp's M.G F, 0il Corporation
A A1l right. '
MR. NUTTER: That's 2 1ot easier Lo say isn't it?
A Yes, SiT-
\

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Now,

A Y{es, Sir: _
his water fo

\ A No, Sir
\ Q How did you say you established the water-oil
. contact?
THE NYE «EPORTING SERVICE
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A The original oil-water contact was established
from drill stem test and perforations, production testing
in our No. 1 State K-33, the discovery well feed.

Q You established that at 9,100 feet?

A Yes, sir.

Q On your Application and on your Exhibit No. 5,
you show the depth of perforations at 12,935 to 12,946,
Could you give us the sub-sea datum?

A Yes, sir, the 12,935 would be at a datum of minus
8,994 and the -- let's see -- 946, we'd have to add 11 feet
to that and that would put us at 9005, would it not?

Q I think that is right. HNow, that is well above
the water-oil contact which you expected?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know what interval the M.G.F. Well is pro-
ducing from?

A Yes, sir, I do. The M.G.F. Well is producing
through open hole or from cpen hole from 12,315. There total
depth of 12,962.

Q 12,915 to -=-

A (Interrupting) 12,962. I believe that their T.D.
is minus 9,018.

Q S50, from the tcop of the injection interval to the
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producing zone in the M.G.F. Well is only 20 feet difference
is that correct?

A Would you say that again?

Q I say from t he top of your perforations in your
proposed injection well as compared to the top of the open
hole interval ia M.G.F. Well, there is a difference of only
20 feet, isn't that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q They are going to be producing at the same inter-

val you are injecting into?

A Yes, sir, that would be true.

Q Are you still disposing into your Penn Well, Mr.
Casey?

A Yes, sir, we are.

Q Disposing of all water being produced from the

Devonian well at the present time?

A I beliéve that's true, Mr. Kellghin.

Q How much water are you putting into that well?

A I don't know, Mr. Kellashin., We may not be using
that well to dispose of 2ll ¢f the water.

Q How much water are you producing that needs to be

disposed of?

A Currently our five wells make about a little over
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20,000 barrels of water pe:r month.

Q Total?

A Yes, sir.

Q Or each?

A Total for the five wells, yes, sir.

4 How much oil are you producing?

A Well, I could give you an exact figure, but I've

got énough figures here to give you an approximation. Let's
see. Like around 9,000 barrels per month, that is taking a
quick estimate from our figures for November.

Q Do you anticipate an increase in the amount of

Wwater production?

A Yes, sir.
Q Abcut how much would you estimate, please?
A Well, in October our five wells made a total of

18,000 some odd barrels of water and in November a little
over 20, suv that's an increase of almost 2,000 barrels per

month. All the wells -- checking all of the wells in the

field this i &l

isvoricaiiy true of every well, all seven as

a matter of fact, the water increases.
Q You anticipate a continued increase until the wells
have watered out or shut in, do you not?

A Yes, sir.
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Q Lo you have any idea how high it might go?
A No, sir, I don't.
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have. Thank you, Mr.
Casey. |

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Casey, what Order authorized Hamon to inject
into this 2330 well in the Devonian formation?
B A Mr. Nutter, that was Order R-4307, Case 4708, 19th

of May, '72.

Q R-43077?
A Yes, sir. That's right.

Q Then was that subsequently amended to authorize

the Pennsylvanian formation?

A No, sir. We had had prior permissidn to dispose
H’ water into Penn because of the high pressures that we were
encountering in getting our water into the formation. We

asked and got approval to put water into our dry hole, the

h | B-2330 and that is the Case No. R-4307.

g Well now, what was the Order that authorized the
Pennsylvanian injection?

A I do not know.

Q But it was issued prior to the Devonian authority?
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A Yes, sir, it was.

Q Was there any objection to the use of 2330 in the
Devonian at the time of your Hearing?

A No, sir, there was not.

Q Were there any other wells in the pool operated by
Jake Hamon at the time of that Hearing?

A Yes, sir. £ believe that every well was drilled
with the exception of Mr. Hanks' producer, his No. 2. It
was comnleted -~ let's see -- his well was completed August
27, '72, and our Order granting our permission was May of
'72, so his well has been drilled subsequent to our getting
an okay to put water in the Devonian.

Q It appears from your Exhibit No. 3 thap the 2330
well is located right con the limit of production of pool as
far as the original oil-water contact is concerned, right?
And that well was never productive of o0il?

A That's rignt. It was not.

Q But the Getty Well that you are proposing today

was previously a producer from the Devonian?

A Yes, sir, it was.

Q How much 0il did that well make before it was
abandoned?

A The total oil production from that well from
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February 5, '72, was 93,863 barrels of oil.

Q When was production ceased there?

A The last oil was in June of 1973.

Q What was the oil-water cut at the time of the
abandonment?

A Mr. Nutter, in June they produced that 20 days,
it made 42 barrels of oil and 727 barrels of water.

Q 727 barrels of water and 42 oil?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, has Hamon looked at some of these other wells
that might be structurally lower for possibly injection well$
here in Section 31 where we got this Hvmble State? That's
at the top of the pay is a minus 9083. The upper Teaneco
well there with the top of the pay minus 9080. There may be
others. Have you looked at any other well besides the Getty
well?

A Mr. Nutter, let me say this, that the Getty Well
having been a producer has pipes set in and it would be more
advantageous to us and easier to work over and complete it
as a salt water disposal well for that reason. Perhaps the
Humble Well and the Tenneco Well could be ubilizecd, but it
would certainly require a bigger expenditure on our part and

we wouldn't know the exact problems that we might encounter,
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Q Does Hamon have any wells that are approaching the
abandonuient point? What's your highest oil-water cut in
any of your wells and which well is it?

A Let's see. That would be our State K-33, No. 2.

MR. HINKLE: Where is it located?

"THE WITNESS: It is in the Southeast of the South-
west of Section 30.
BY MR. NUTTER:

Q What's the oil cut on that?

A In November, we produced 1,287 barrels of oil,
6,960 barreis of water.

Q So, the well was making better than 40 barrels of
oil per day then, although it was making approximately 200
barrels of water or a little more?

A That's right. At this time, we don't anticipate
any of our wells near abandonment.

Q I see.

A I might mention that our number 1320, which is
located in the Northwest of the Northeast of Section 31 is
probably, what we think, is our best well and it is not the
highest well as can be seen from our structure map. 7That
well is -- well, in November for comparison szke, we made

2,054 barrels of oil and 1250 barrels of water. So, this
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points up to, 1 think, perhaps to the fact that we're not

|
| worried about putting water into the Getbty Well. Our best
well is off sitting Lo the west.

Q However, what is the closest well the proposed

injection?
A M.G.F. has the closest well. Of course, they're

higher structurally. Their top of pay is also higher.

Q Are there any further questions of this witness?

MR. KELLAHIN: No.

i MR. HINKLE: No.

MR. NUTTER: He may bhe excused.

(Witness 18 excused. ) \
MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr.

Hinkle?

MR. HINKLE: No, nothing further.

MR. KELLAHIN: No.

(Whereupon, M.G.F. Exhibits Nos.

1 through 8 are marked for

identification.)
(Whereupon, M.G.F. Exhibits Nos.

g through 11 are marked for

identification.)
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JIM GOURLAY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Will you state your name, please?

A Jim Gourlay.
Q

How do you spell Gourlay?

A G~o-u~-r-l-a-y.
Q Mr. Gourlay,;afe you employed andtwhat position?
A M.G.F. 0il Corporation, Chief Engineer and Produc-

tion Superintendent.

Q Are you a petroleum engineer?
A Right .
Q Have you ever testified before the 0il Conservation

Commission in one of its examinations?
A No, I have not.
Q For the benefit of the Examiner, would you briefly

outline your education and experience as a petroleun engineer?

)
)

A I graduated from Texas A & M in 195C with a degree

in petroleum engineering, have been employed by various com-

banies since then.

Q Briefly state what companies and where?

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 8750%

TEL. (305) 982-0386




Page....... ... 2L .

A I started out with Texas Company as petroleum
engineer and worked approximately a year and was recalled
to the service, spent a year and a half in the service and
returned te Texas Company and worked six months and went to
work’for Bright and éhifﬁ out of Dallas as a petroleum engi-
neer.

Q Is that a consulting firm?

A No, that's an cil company. After that I worked fo
White Brothers Petrolewn and W. C. Murphy Drilling Company,
six months at each. Then, I went to work for Allbritton-
Myers Consulting Firm and I worked seven years there.

Q Where was that located?

A Midland.

Then 1 went to work for M.G.F. five years ago this

month.
Q All your work then has been as a petroleum engineer
A Correct.
Q In connection with your work for M.G.F., do you

have anything to do with the southeastern New Mexico?
A Well, I'm in charge of that area.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, they are.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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BY MR. KELLAKIN:

Q Mr. Gourlay, is M.G.F. willing to see salt water
injected in the well as proposed by the Applicant in this
case?

A Mo, we are not.

Q Referring to Exhibit No. 1, this is a structure
map. Would you discuss the information shown on that Exhi-
bit, please?

A Well, our structure map is quite a bit like Jake
Hamon's map, a little different interpretations, but basically
they are the same.

Q You wouldn't quarrel with his interpretation?.

A No. I think what you have there, we drilled our
well, Jake Hamon had already drilled, I believe, four of
his wells. Checking with drilling contractors, we fcund out
there is a lot of crooked hole in that srea and 1 believe
they had to sit'upﬁwhipstock on one of their wells. I'm
not sure. I believe the true vertical depth on some of
these may be a little off, for the oll well part, and possi-
bly bottom hole location may acccunt for a little discrepancy
in this map,\thg twc of them. TYou use two vertical depths
and two boittom hole locations, 1t might explain some of the

other happenings. For example, you have higher wells making
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more water than lower wells. This -- I think everybody will
agree that this 1is a water-dry field, There is no doubt and
to account for the fact that you do have higher wells. For
instance, our well 1s not the highest well in the field as

you can see from our map, our contour map, or their contour

map.

Q Which one is -- you say our well -- MGF's?

A Excuse me. I'm very sorry.

Q It's not labelled the same as on the previous
Exhibit?

A No, it's in letter unit P in Section 30.
.. It's designated as Mobil --
A ‘(Interrupting) Mobil M.G.F. 0il Corporation that
was a communitized lease when it was drilled. Whereas we're
not the highest well in the field, but we make less water
than any well in the field.
Q What volume of water are you making from that well?
A Right now, this is October -- I used October as the
guide because that was the latest production I had on the
ield, We are making 79 percent oll, sok2l percent water.
Q You say the other wells that are higher structurally

are making more water percentage-wise?

A I say more water.
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Q Percentage wise?

A Percentage is higher. This Hamon K-33, which is
west offset, is making 65 percent oil based on October, what
they filed with the Commission as their water production in
October.

Q 65 percent 0il?

A 65 percent water, 35 percent oil.

Q Yes, sir. Do you have anything else to point out
in connection with Exhibit 1?

A ¥o, I believe No. 1 -- now, oil-water contact that
I can't diSagree with theirs or can't agree with it. I need
to dégérﬁie to go to another well and pick another point
lower or some higher. I can't disagree with that. I'll gzo
along with their cil-water contact. It may be lower. This
is as good a pick as I know. I won't argue that point.

Q Turning to what has been marked as M.G.F.'s Exhibi€
No. 2, a cross section, would you discuss the information
shown on that Exhibit, please?

A We will have to refer back to Exhibit 1 to see
where that cross section runs. It's not quite the same as
their cross section. They're in the same building and we
might have prepared the cross sections together and saved

all this duplication which did go in and have a little diffeﬁ
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and we'll take it into consideration. As you will notice on
the bottem of the cumulative~oil-production percentages,
current oil production of last production, then look at sub-
sea depths and verify the fact that some lower wells more oil
than some of the higher wells.

Now, I think -- I feel sure, like I said, some of
these wells are true verticals, complete depth mignt not
be right, but that's what you have to use. That's all we
have, plus I believe this is fractured reservoir. 1°11
explain why in a later Exhibit. I really believe this is
fractured.

@ Attention with Exhibit No. 2, what is the differ-
ence at the top of the Devonian between the M.G.F. Well and
the proposed disposal well?

A Well, we have 29 feet, they had 30 feet. I don't
know that that's -- I won't argue about one foot for --

whether it's 29 feet or 30 foot.

Q Is the Devonian continuous across the field?

A Yes, sir, it is.

Q = Homogeneous reservoir?

A Jt's continuous across the field. Some wells from

their log, you see, show better porosity in some zones than
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in some others.

Q Do you have any information on the permeability
of this reservoir?

A Well, as far as core analysis, no, but the fact
that our well was completed natural, has never had acid in it,
you have to have pretty good permeability to complete a
natural well. I don't know how many -- some of these cother
wells were acidized. The Getty Well was acidized heavier
than the others. Now, Hamon's wells some were, and I don't

know about the rest -- the completion card didn't indicate

whether they were acidized or not. The fact that our well

was completed without acid, just swapping it in and it was

a flowing well "indicates good permeability indication.
As far as permeability in the Getty Well, there
being months, according to the Commission's statistics, they

were producing 31,000 barrels of total fluid. You'd have to

have pretty good permeability to prcduce 31,000 barrels of
fiuid. 1 would say he had pretty good permeability.

Q With that kind of permeabiiity, weuid that indicatd

a danger of watering out your well if that's used as an

injection well?
A i think it would. We're offsetting it diagonally.

— | Most of your withdrawal is in our direction, if you'll look
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back on Exhibit 1. Most of the production is con the other
side of our well where withdrawal is going to be to the west
of us and to the north of us with this water being placed
southeast of us. I think there's a good chance they'll wate]
us out by putting their injection well into our zone, with
29 feet -- I believe you said 20 a while ago. The top of
the Devonian is 29 feet. That's not enough. That's too
close to suit me.

Q Well, in effect, they would be irjecting into
your producing interval?

A Right.

Q Now, turning to what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 3, which is a tabulation of well information, would you
discuss that?

A This is just based on October's water and oil as
reported to the Commission. I prepared this to acquaint
everybedy with the production in the field.

Q You don't show water production, do you?

A I show -- in the East Shoe Bar data?

Q Yes, sir.

A Well, I show percent oil is what I'm showing. I
don't show water production, you have your oil percent.

But, there again, 1 prepared this to show that the
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higher wells do not necessarily make the least oil. For
example, that K-3 does not make a highef percentage of oil
as our M.G.F. No. 1.

Q M.G.F. No. 1 is the highest percentage of oil
producer?

A Correct. It also produces more oil than any other
well in the field. 1 wanted to bring that out in this by
this table.

The highest well rate was ours at 3,822 barrels
a month. The lowest was their Statg K-4203 with 861 barrels
in October of 1973.

Q Now, turning to what has been marked as Exhibit No.
4, this information on the Geﬁtty'Well as a proposed disposall
well, would you discuss that information?

A Yes. For instance, in October of '72, 31,000
barrels of total fluid. I'm sorry that wasn't typed up. 1
didn't plan on using this Exhibit, but I'm using that as an
indication. You do have good permeability to produce 31,000
barrels in cone month. You can see they pull their well harde
ithan other people which may have édﬁbéa some water in. It
very p&ssibly did. The Getty.productidn does prove to me
that permeability in that well -- when you look at the log,

(you dc not see indication too good porosity, so you have to

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (305} 982-0386




Pagc. . A° N

fractures in the reservoir. If ycu don't for instance,

if you look at some of the other wells in the cross section
where you do have good porosity, there is never recovered
the fin'd that the Getty Well has, so it would perhaps be
fractured. I mean, there's a good indication there's a

fractured reservoeoir.

Q To your knowledge, were any cores taken in these
wells?

A Not to my knowledge, but 1'm not for sure about
that now.

Q You never had access to any core information?

A No, 1've never seen any core data.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked Exhibits

5 and 6, in the production curves in the M.G.F. Well, would
you discuss that information, please?

A Well, I prepared here various curves on our well
and the field wells.

Q Those arc Exhibits 7 and 8, are they not?

A Right. The Shoe Bar Field -- these:prepared to
noint to the Commission with the production, history of the
field. You can see from these -- from the one on simoule log
paper -- when M.G.F. completed their well in 1971, you can

see how the field's production increased. At the same time
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Getty drilling their well and Hanks drilling two wells and
Hanks -- of course, when we drilled ours, it started more
drilling and water percent plotted below. You can see that
wiien this large volume of water that Getty made, how it
dropped the percent of oil of the whole field.

MR. NUTTER: It's kind of hard to read what these
lines are. Now, the top line, the solid line, is pool oil
production, right?

THE WITNESS: Let's see which one you mean?

MR. NUTTER: I'm on Exhibit No. 7. 1 think that's
the one you've got there, isn't it?

THE WITNESS: East Shoe Bar Field?

MR. NUTTER: Right. Now, the top line is the pool
o1l production?

THE WITNESS: Monthly oil production

MR. NUTTER: For the pool?

THE WITNESS: Right.

MR. NUTTER: Okay. Now, the little X's, what does
that line represent? |

THE WITNESS: That is percent oil.

MR. NUTTER: GCkay. Now, this dotted line would be
the cumuiative o0il production?

THE WITNESS: Cumulative field production.
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MR. NUTTER: Okay.

THE WITNESS: 1 plotted this to indicate water-
d;y field. I don't have any dcubt in my mind this is a
water-dry field. 1 plotted the same data, production in oil
percent versus cuwnulative oil production on the field which
the 0il percent curve against cumulative production definitely
indicates the water-dry field. I believe that would be the
best way to extrapolate the future reserves of the field.

If you notice on this one, since Getty has ceased
production, you have a levelling off in your oil percent
versus cumulative production.

The other two sets of curves on our well alone,
on the coordinate paper, plotting cumulative production versys
0oil percent --

MR. KELLAHIN: That's on Exhibit No. 67?

THE WITNESS: Right.

You can see that our well was quite -- the remain-
ing reserves look high. Well, I don't believe you could
take that to infinity because someplace you are going to
border out, you are going toc have to drcp in that curve, but
when you look and sgc come of the low wells still making oil,
you can readily see there are quite a fewﬁcf:reserves jeft
in that particular well.
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And the two curves on Exhibits 6 and 7 of our oil
percentage versus cuwnulative field oil versus cumulative -
indicates quite a few reserves left in this field. We hate
to endanger them by being watered out in the best well in
the field
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Now, turning to Exhibits 9 and 10 and 11, which arg¢
some letters, would you discuss the first, being a letter
M.G.F. 0il Corporation directed to Roger Hanks?

AA Well, several -- sometime vack, Mr. Hanks had
mentioned he would put in a water disposal well and I wouldn|t
enter into the water -- dispose of that water idea -- 1 did
not hear from him again until this came up, when Hamon filed
Application and I called him back and he said, "Yes, he had
a water disposal well.” We also talked about -- I wanted to
find out how he felt about the disposal well of Hamon's. At
the time he said, "Yes, I'll let you in my -- let you disposge
of your water for seven cents a barrel.Y

Q This is through M.G.F.?

A Right. This was M.G.F. So, I wrote the letter,
confirmed what he had said. I wrote him this letter, asked
him to sign it that he would dispose of water for seven centé

a barrel with the agreement that I will bring a line into
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his Graham State MNo. 2, and he would pick it up at his
Graham State No. 2.

Q Now, turning to Exhibit 10, a letter from Roger C.
Hanks addressed to you, would you discuss that?

A Well, this letter actually he wrote to me and U.B.
Industries in which he has stated his position. He has
stated to me that he will take all the water in the field.

I have nothing in writing that he will take Hamon's water.
He told me he would.

Q Now, in his letter he states he has the capacity
to take all the water in the field?

A Right. He has indicated to me he will take all the
water if people will deal with him.

Q Exhibit No. 11, a letter from Hamon directed to
the 0il Conservation Commission.

A Well, Anderson 0il and Gas covers the largest
percentage of work units in our well. This is their opposal
to this disposal, also.

Q Were Exhibits 1 through & prepared by you or under
your supervisiion?

A The eross section -- I had a cross section, but our
job has built this.one to look -~ mine didn't look this neat.

They were prepared under my supervision, yes.
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Q In your opinion, does it correctly refelct the
information available on this field?

A Ceorrect.

Q The other Exhibits were prepared by you or under
your supervision?

A Correct.

Q Exhibits 9, 10 and 11 are copies of correspondence
in your file?

A Right. I have the original on those letters from
Roger Hanks. The rest are copies.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, we would like to offex
Exhibits 1 through 11, inclusive.
MR. NUTTER: M.G.F.'s Exhibits 1 through 11 will
be admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, M.G.F.'s Exhibits
Nos. 1 through 11 were admitted
in evidence.)
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Gourlay, would you please sum up for the
Examiner M.G.F.'s basic objections to Hamon's use of their
disposal well?

A Yes, we have a well that, to us, will preduce con-

siderable reserves. I believe, by producing water into that
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same zone, there's a strong chance and very likely we will
be watered out and would not like to take that chance.

Q Does the evidence to you indicate a high degree
of permeability or fracturing which could result in communi-
cations between the disposal well and your preducing well?

A It certainly does.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's al. I have of this witness.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the wit-
ness?

MR. HINKLE: I have just a few here.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q Mr. Gourlay, you referred to the water-oil contact
You meant the original water-oil contact, did you not?

A That's correct.

Q Now, the fact that all of the wells in the pool
are not producing water, doesn't that indicate that the waten
table has come up?

A Correct.

Q And considerably over the original water contact --

oil-water contact?

A Right.

Q What other owners are with M.G.F. in this well whic
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you referred to as your well?

A U.V. Industries has the working interest in Mobil
0il.

Q Mobil 0il?

A Mobil Oil.

Q Anderson?

A Anderson and Texas International Petroleum.

MR. HINKLE: 1 believe that's all. We are going

%0 have Mr., Shaw in rebuttal.

MR NUTTER: Are there any further questions for

the witness? You may be excused.

{Witness is excused.)

HOWARD SHAW

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

exanined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your.name, your residence and by whom you ar%
employed?
A I am Howard Shaw. I live in Midland, Texas and

employed by Jake L. Hamon.
Q What is your position with Jake Hamon?
A I'm drilling and production superintendent.
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Q Have you been with Hamon for a good many years?

A Yes, sir, nearly 24.

Q Have you previously testified before the Commissiop
A I have.

Q. And have qualified as a petroleum engineer?

A Yes, sir.

Q Your qualifications are a matter of record with

the Commission?

A Yes, sir.

Q Any --

MR. NUTTER: (Interrupting) No questions.
BY MR. HINKLE:

Q You have heard the testimony of Mr. Gourlay, 1
believe?

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Gourlay testified that he, in his opinion, by
the injection of water in the Getty No. 1 which you proposed
to use as a disposal well, there would be danger of watering
out the M.G.F. Well. What is your opinion with respect to
that matter?

A I do not believe this to be true. We proposed oniy
to inject back into the formation water which has been

extracted from it, rather than introducing extraneous water
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as you would in a flooding progsram and rather than watering
out a well which is producing from a higher elevation, we
feel that we would be performing a type of pressure main-
tenance in the reservoir by re-injecting formation fluid
and do not feel that we would be raising the water level in
the field as such.

Q In other words, it might increase production from
the M.G.F. Well of oil, is that correct?

A It could very possibly do so, probably more so for
M.G.F. Well than any other with it being the closest produc-
ing well. Any oil in place between the Getty State L-736
and the M.G.F. Well would tend to be pushed up-dip which
the closest well being M.G.F.

Q Now, I believe Mr. Gourlay testified that the
M.G.F. Well was completed naturally without fracture and so
forth?

A That's correct.

Q Are there any other wells in the pool of Mr. Hamon
| that were likewise completed naturally?

A Yes, sir, the Jake Hamon's State A-1320 was a
nabtural completicon and State K-33, No. 3, was also a natural
completion.

Q So the permeability to those wells could be just ad

i
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just as good as the M.G.F. Well?
A Yes, sir.
Q Do you have anything further that you would like
to submit tc the Commission?
A No, sir.
MR. HINKLE: That's all.
MR. NUTTER: Any gquestions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Shaw, the factor in injecting Devonian with
water wouldn't have any bearing on performance in reservoirs
as far as flooding out another well, would it?

A No.

Q Isn't that a matter of the volume of the water
injected rather than where it came from?

A Thét is true.

Q The Getty Well was producing, as I understand the
testimony in this case, about 29 to 30,000 barrels of fiuid
a month; is that correct?

A Prior to their work-over attempt.

Q Now, whai drainagc arez wowld that be coming from?
Have you made any estimate of that?

A No.
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Q You don't know whether it was draining in the M.G.H
Well's areas or not, do you?

A There's no way to know, no, sir.

Q But it could well be?

A Possibly.

Q So, if we assume for a moment that it was draining
in that area, injecting water into the reservoir under pressdre
could push it back into the M.F.G. Well's unit, could it not1

A Injecting water would push fluid possibly back
toward M.G.F., but not just the water but also any oil that

k was in place between Getiy's Well and the M.G.F. Well.

Q At what rate would M.G.F. have to produce the well
to keep up With this so-called pressure maintenance we're

talking about?

A There is no way for anyone to tell exactly the effdct
that it would have on M.G.F.'s Well, either oil production
wise or water wise.

Q So, it's just a rank speculation as to what the
effect of your injection well is going to be on the M.G.F.

Well?

A No, sir, I would not say a rank speculation.

s

Q You say there is no way of knowing what it's going

— |t to do, but you say it won't water it out?
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A No, sir.

Q What do you base this on, Mr. Shaw?

A Based on the distance between wells, the fact that

all wells in the field produce water, even at considerably

higher sub-sea elevations and that the nature of the Devonial

section is such that as you go deeper into the reservoir,

you have increased -- normally have increased -~ porosity

that any injection into a zone that was producing principaly

water will push the injected water back into the area from
which it was produced or possibly down hole, rather than up
hole into a tighter section of the formation.

Q Now, you could produce the oil from the ton of
this reservoir if the water does: encroach?

A Yes, sir.

Q And if you inject more water in, would it not
encroach more rapidly?

A I do not believe so.

Q Is this a bottom drive water drive or coming in

irom the side or what's your opinion?

A On, 1 feel sure that it's the water drive.
Q Water drive, where does it come from?
A Water normally will come from below, deeper into

the section.
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Q Now, you referred to this as sort of a pressure
maintenance project. Is it common practice in the oil busi-
ness for water to flood a pressure -- inject water for pres-
sure maintenance in a water-dry fieid?

It happens many times, yes, sir.

Could you name a few in New Mexico?

No, sir.

How long have you worked in New Mexico?
i've worked over here for 20 years.

You don't know of any/hhere that has been done?

» O > OH » O >

I haven't been involyed in pressure maintenance
programs in New Mexico. Our object here was not pressure
maintenance, as you well know, but it was water disposal, but
the only reason pressure-pbssible, as 1 believe I said, pos-
sible pressure maintenance effect.

Q Mr. Shaw, I don't'belie;; there's been any testimon
about the volume of water that's going into this well. Could
you give us the figure?

A No, sir. I can give you a figure of our prec=nt
production, which is in the neighborhond of 2C _J30 barrels
per month,.

Q Is that from all of your wells?

A That's from our five wells.
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Q From your five wells. And you expect that to
increase?

A Yes, sir, as I expect the water to increase from
all the wells.

Q But you don't know what it might increase to
before abandonment?

A I do not know.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have. Thank you, Mo,
Shaw.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Shaw, I don't know if this is
prover or not, maybe I should have asked the other witness
for Hamon, but what was the trouble that was encountered in
re-entering your present salt water disnosal well as far
as the Devonian formation was concerned. " said, he couvldn]}
get back into the Devoniagn.

THE WITNESS: Well, that's true. 4t the time that
well was drilled, it's State B—23%§ﬁﬁgg- 1, it was drilled

% RS

to the Devonian formation which wg LR
. e i :

set pipe up in the Pennsylvanian section to attempt a com-
vletion there. This also was non-producﬁive. Therefore, we
had tive-and-a-half casings set at -- in the Pennsylvanién
Section in an eight and three-quarter hole and had an eight

and three-quarter hole open or cemented off with cement plugs
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from therc down Lo the Dovonian. When we went back to

at.tempt completion for disposal in the Devonian, all we coulid

run in there was a little four and five-eighths inch bit in

this eight and three-quarter hole and after the several yeaﬂs

since original completion, the hole had caved, mud had caked],

the cement, after drilling a hole through it, tended to
crumble around us and plug us off. We spent a lot of money
attempting to clean out that large hole with a small bit and
we éere unable to do so.

MR. NUTTER: There weren't any actual mechanical
problems. It was just the difficulty in drilling down. How,
far down did vou get hefore vou abandoned the project?

THE WITNESS: 1 don't remember the exact depth,

3ir, but we didn't get but, I believe, a few hundred feet

below our casing before it would plug us off and try to

stick the pipe and we were unable to proceed any farther with

it.
MR. NUTTER: VWhat did you have, one of those rotar
table-work-over units?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of

the withess?
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CROSS EXAMINATION (Cont'd)
BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q Mr. Shaw, do you know of any reason Jake Hamon
won't join Roger Hanks in his disposal éystem?

A I have had no direct contact with Mr. Hanks. If 1
testified -~ well, 1 doﬁ‘t know whether I would be allowed
to testify or not -- I have discussed with Getty Oil Corpora-
tion their dealirgs or attempted dealings with Mr. Hanks
on disposal when they were attempting to continue production
on this Getty State L-736 and only judging from what they
have told me, I did not feel that we would be able to deal
with Mr. Hanks.

Q As far as you know, the efforts were not made?

A I, or Jake L. Hamon, has not made an effort to deal
with Mr. Hanks.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thank vou. That's all.
' MR. NUTTER: Any other questions? The witness may
be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Anything further, Mr. Kellahin?

M. KELLAHIN: No; I believe not.

’

MR. NUTTER: Any closing statements, Mr. Hinkle?

MR. HINKLE: No, I believe not.
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MR. NUTTER: Does anyone else have anything to
offer in Cagse 51317

MR. CARR: Mr. Examiner, the Commission has receive
a telegram from Texas Intern.tional Petroleum Corporation
opposing the Application of Mr. Hamon. Mobil has also wired
an opposition to the Application. We received a letter from
U.V. Industries in Salt Lake City opposing the Application.
MR. NUTTER: Anything further in Case 51317 1If not

we take the case under advisement and a l5-minute recess.
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’%@( /L/J,
TCH L. NYE, Chbukt Reporter

I do herony certit’y that thea f"l 13011‘g 1!

2 CcOLD ;oLeard oF shie prostedin
the Exooiner ”ﬂ.:i 3 o?’Case Ho \,la/
neard by me on’/'?, 19. 7¢

d N ......... » Exaniney
Exico Oil Conservatlon Ccnmission

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (508) 342- 0386
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L R TRUJILLO

OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISS]ON CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMIO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
81501 STATE GEOLOGIST
AJ.PORTERJR.

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
January 15, 1974

Re: CASE No. 3131
Mr. Clarence Hinkle ORDER NO. R-4701
Hinkle, Bondurant, cox & Eaton _ ,
Attorneys at Law Applicant:
Post Office Box 10
Roswell, dew Mexico 88201 Jake Hamon
Dear Sir.

A. L. PORTER, Jr,
Secretary—Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order alsc sent to:

Hobbs occ x
. —_—
Artesia occ

Aztec ocCC
—_—

Other Mr. Jason Kellahin

T




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NCW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF WEW MEXICO I'OR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5131
Order No. R-4701

APPLICATION OF JAKE HAMON FOR
SALT WATER DISPOSAL, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MuXICO.

ORDER OF THIL COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 3, 1974
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this _15th day of January, 1974, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Jake Hamon, is the owner and
operator of five wells in the East Shoe Bar-Devonian Poecl and,
subject to approval of this application, will acquire the
Getty State L-73C Well No. 1, located in Unit D of Section 32,
Township 16 South, Range 36 East, NMPM, East Shoe Rar--Devonian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant proposes to utilize said Getty
State L-736 well to dispose of produced salt water into the
Devonian formation with injection into the perforated interval

from 12,935 feet to 12,946 feet and the open-hcle interval from
12,960 feet to 13,023 feet.

{4) That approval of the subject application may cause
premature water encroachment into offsetting wells, cause waste
and violate correlative rignts.

(5) That this application should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of Jake Hamon for disposal of
produced salt water into the Devonian formation thirough the

i
)
!
{
i
i
|
1
]
.

b hm a3 S e




2=
Case No. 5131
Order No. R-4701

parforated interval from 12,935 feet to 12,946 feet and the
open-hole interval from 12,960 feet to 13,023 feet in the
Gatty State L-~736 Well dNo. 1 located in Unit D of Section 32,
Township 16 South, Range 36 LCast, NMPM, East Shoe Bar-
Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, is hereby denied.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above daesignated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO !
OJL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

AP -

- ) y
I. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

/,ﬂ | LAY
e X e A R LA .

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

dx/




L//// December 11, 1973
1 ., \
/|7
(/~\ D Re: Application by Jake L. Hamon

to Dispose of Salt Water by Injection

/b ,A)/ in a well located 554' FNL & 554' FWL,
' Sec. 32-16S-36E
Vol Shoebar Field
\v/ Lea County, New Mexico
Our ORR NM-68

New Mexico 0i1 Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

We have received a copy of the Application of Jake L. Hamon requesting permission
to dispose of salt water in the Devonian Formation in a well at a location shown
in the caption of this letter which well was originally completed as a Devonian
producer.

W Industries, Inc. is the owner c¢f an overriding royalty interest in the Major,
Gible and Forester No. 1 Mobile State Well, the proration unit of which is the
SW4SWy Section 29 and SEXSEY Section 30, Township 16 South, Range 36 East, L2a
County, New Mexico, and is also the owner of an overriding royalty interest in
the Roger C. Hanks-C. M. Graham No. 2 Well located in the N%SW4 Section 29,
Township 16 South, Range 36 East.

It is our understanding that most, if not all of the wells in this field, are
presently producing a considerable amount of water with the oil production from
the Devonian Formation. Therefore, UV_Industries, Inc. obhjects to the Applicatiop
of Jake L. Hamon to dispose cf the water in the Devonian Formation as it may
increase the waterflow from the currently producing wells.

Very ,trul

L, Yours,

Lol

H. U7 Stonestreet
Land Manager and Counsel
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| —
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0
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IST3IDEC 34 PH 1: |}

IPMFEKA SANA _

1-022339A365 12/31/73
ICS IPMMLTA MID

01017 N MIDLAND TX 129 12-31 1144 A CST
PMS A 1. PORTER, CARE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION, DLR
PO BOX 2088 DLR TC ADDRESS
SANTAFE NM
MOBIL OIL CORPORATION, AS A WORKING INTEREST OWNER IN THE MFG
OIL CORPOPATION, MOBIL STATE COM WELL NO, !, WHICH DIAGONALLY
OFFSETS THE PROPOSED JAKE HAMON, GETTY STATE L-~736 WG. 1 SALT
WATER DISPOSAL WELL, OBJECTS TO THE DISPOSAL OF WATER INTO THE
SUBJECT WELL AND RECOMHEN%S THAT THE COMMISSION DENY THE APPLICATION
H

a’ a -"a Mi ‘z
westam unian

OF JAKE HAMON IN CASE .
THE PROPOSED DISPOSAL WELL, LOCATED IN WNIT D OF SECTION 32,

T16S, R36E, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO IS SITUATED HIGH ON THE FAST

FLANK OF THE EAST SHOE~BAR DEVONIAN STRUCTURE, WITH A DEVONIAN TOP
JUST 31 FEET BELOW THE DLEVONIAN TOP IN THE MGF WELL, AND SOME 92
FEET ABOVE THE FORMATION TOP IN ANOTHER DEVONIAN WELL THAT IS STILL
PRODUCING IN THE POOL.

MOBIL BELIEVES THAT DISPOSAL OF WATER BY INJECTION AT AN INTERMEDIATE

INTERMEDIATE POINT, HIGH ON THE FLANK OF THE PRODUCING HORIZON,
AS PROPOSED IN THIS APPLICATION,, WILL CAUSE THE WATER TO ENCROACH
ACROSS THE DRAINAGE AREA OF PRODUCING WELLS DUE TO THE PRESSURE
EGRADIENT . THIS ENCROACHMENT COULD EFFECTIVELY DIVIDE THE DRAINAGE
AREA OF THE MGF, MOBIL STATE COM WELL NO. | AT AN INTERMEDIATE
HEIGHT AND RESULT IN THE ISOLATION AND LOSS OF DOWNDIP OIL WMICH
WOULD BE OTHERWISE PRODUCIBLE,

TO PREVENT WASTE AND TO PROTECT CORRELATIVE RIGHTS, _MOBIJ. RECOMMENDS.
THAT THE COMMISSION DENY THE APPLICATION OF JAKE HAMON IN CASE
5131, T
L A DAVIS, AREA OPERATIONS ENGINEER MOBIL OIL CORP
MIDLAND PRODUCING AREA

Tei!egr:aam

Rl Rl
westarn union

1513 EST

I TDHICIrwA CAMA



fFxaminer liearing - Thursday - January 3, 1974 Docket No, 1-74 ‘)

- -

(Case 51730 contlinued from Page 1)

CASE _5132:

CASE 5133:

CASE 5134:

CASE 5135:

Applicant seeks the amendment of sald rules to provide for a special
gas-oll ratio limitation of 4000 to one.

Application of Jake Hamon for salt water disposal, Lea County, New
Mexfco. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks authority to
dispose of produced salt water into the Devcenian formation through the
perforated interval from 12,935 feet to 12,946 feet and the open-hole
interval from 12,960 feet to 13,023 feet in his Getty State L-736 Well
No. 1 located in Unit D of Secticn 32, Township 16 South, Range 36 East,
East Shoe Bar-Devonian Pooi, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of American Quasar Petroleum Company of New Mexico for a
unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the White City Unit Area comprising
5,120 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and fee lands in Township
25 South, Ranges 25 and 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for four non-standard gas
proration units and simultanecus dedication, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the following
320-acre non-standard gas proration units in Township 22 South, Range 36
East, Jalmat Gas Pool, lLea County, New Mexico:

The N/2 of Section 34 to be dedicated to its Curran Jones Wells Nos. 1
and 10 located in Units A and C, respectively, of Section 34;

McDbonald State Lease:

The N/2 of Section 14 to be dedicated to Wells Nos. 11 and 25 both
located in Unit D of Section 14;

The E/2 of Section 26 to be dedicated to Wells Nos. 22, 9, and 8
located in Units A, G, and P, respectively, of Section 26;

pool rules for the North Shoe Bar-Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. |

The W/2 of Section 24 to be dedicated to Wells Nos. 26 and 12 located
in Units D and M, respectively, of Section 24.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for simultaneous dedication,
Lea County, New Mexice. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the simultaneous dedication of four wells to a standard
640-~acre unit comprising all of Section 15, Township 22 South, Range
36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said wells being
applicant's McDonald State WN Wells Nos. 23, 14, 15, and 13, located
in Units C, G, L, and P, respectively, of Section 15.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for the amendment of Order
No. R-4549, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amendment of Rule 1 of the Special Rules for the
Empire-Abo Pressure Maintenance Project as promulgated by Order No.
R-4549 to expand the project area as defined therein to include the
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BOCKET:  EXAMINER HEARING - THURSDAY - JANUARY 3, 1974

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING ~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5000:

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L.
Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

(Continued from the June 20. 1973, Regular Hearing)

«
N

CASE 50

In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Aztec 0il and Gas Company and United States
Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to
appear and show cause why the Aztec Totah Urnit Wells Nos. 17 and 18,
located in Unit E of Section 20, and Unit H of Section 19, respectively,
Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juai County, New Mexico, should
not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved
plugging program.

(Continued {rom the June 20, 1973, Repular Hearing)

CASE 5130:

CASE_5128:

CASE 512G:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Aztec 01l and Gas Company and United States
Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other interested parties to appear
and show cause why the Southeast Cha Cha Unit Well No. 1 located in

Unit M of Section 32, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Commission-approved plugging orogram.

Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a non-standard gas proration
unit and simultancous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 160-acre non-standard
gas proration unit comprising the NE/4 SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 28
and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 33, both in Township 21 South, Range 37
East, Blinebry Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously
dedicated to its J. N. Carson Wells Nos. 4 and 9 located in Units O and
K, respectively, of Section 28.

Application of Dorchester Exploration Company for compulsory pooling,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

an order force pooling all mineral interests in the Wilson~Pennsylvanian
Pool underlying the E/2 of Section 13, Township 21 South, Range 24 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a
standard location in Unit I of said Section 13. Also to be considered
will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allecation
of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and charges for super-
visicon. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator
of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of Mesa Petroleum Company for the amendment of Order No.
R-4658, lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the amendment of Order No. R-4658, which order promulgated special
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(Case 5141 continued from Page 3)

and to directionally drill said well in such a manner as to bottom
the well in the Morrow formation at a point 915 feet from the South
line and 660 feet from the West line of said Section 7.

CASE 5142: Application of Amoco Production Company for special pool rules, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
promulgation of special penl rules for the Black River-Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, including a provision for 320-acre
drilling and proration units. In the absence of objection, this pool
will be placed on the standard 320-acre spacing for Pennsylvanian gas
pools rather than the present 160-acre spacing.

CASE 5140: (This case will be continued to January 16, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Pierce & Dehlinger for compulsory pooling, Vada-

Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Vada-

Pennsylvanian Pool underlying the NW/4 of Section 24, Township 9 South,

Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to the King

Resources Sheridan Well No. 1-A located in Unit C of said Section 24,
Also to be considered is designation of the applicant as operator of

k the NW/é of sald Section 24 and the well located thereon, provision

for allocation of actual operating costs and charges for supervision,

and allocation of costs for reworking said well including a 2007% charge

3 attributable to any non-consenting working interest owner's pro rata

- : share of said workover costs, for the risk involved in said workover.

CASE 4956: (Reopened) {(This case will be continued to January 16, 1974, Examiner
Hearing)

Application of Pierce & Dehlinger for a2 determination of well costs,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, as operator of the Sheridan Well

No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 13, Township 9 South, Range 33 East,
Lea County, New Mexicec, to which well is dedicated the SW/4 of said
Section 13, all mineral interests in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool there-
under having been pooled by Commission Order No. R-4560, seeks the
determination of reasonable well costs attributable to applicant and

to King Resources, including, but not limited to, the costs of reworking
and placing said Sheridan Well No. 1 back om production and attorneys
fees in connection therewith. Applicant further seeks an order assessing,
as a charge for the risk involved in the reworking of the well, 1207%

of the pro rata share of the reasonable well costs attributable to the
working interest of King Resources.
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(Case 5135 continued from Page 2)

CASE 5136:

CASE 5137:

CASE 5139:

CASE 5141:

SW/4 SE/4 of Section 27 and the £/2 SE/4 of Section 34, both inm
Township 17 South, Range 28 Fast, and the NW/4 NE/4 and the

SE/4 SW/4 of Section 6, Township 18 South, Range 28 llast, Bmpire-Abo
'ool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Rules 3 and 4 of said
special rules tc provide that effective Januvary 1, 1974, the maximum
allowable for the project area be 33,000 barrels per day rather than
30,000 as presently provided.

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for an unorthedox
01l well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox o0il well location of
its McGuffin Well No. 2 at a point 1980 feet from the North line and
660 feet from tne West line of Section 29, Township 9 South, Range 33
East, Flying "M"-San Andres Pool, Lea Countv, New Meczico.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for two unorthodox locations, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to drill two producing wells at two unorthodox locations,

one 2630 feet from the North line and 1330 feet from the West line and
the other 1330 feet from the South line and 10 feet from the West line,
both in Section 22, Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Grayburg-Jackson
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a waterflood project and four
dual completions, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the
injection of water into the Seven Rivers formation, Fren Pool, through
six injection wells in its Skelly Unit Area in Sections 21, 22 and 28,
Towuship 17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, three of which
wells would be dually completed for injection into the Seven Rivers
formation and the existing Grayburg-Jackson waterflood project. Appli-
cant further seeks authority to dually complete its Skelly Unit Well
No. 76 located inm Unit O of said Section 21 as a dual completion to
produce from the Fren Seven Rivers Pool and the Grayburg-Jackson Pool
through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a waterflood project, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into the
Grayburg-San Andres formation through three wells on its Lea "C"

Lease in Section 11, Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Grayburg-Jackson
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of David Fasken for directional drilling, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
re-enter an existing well, the unorthodox surface location of which

is 660 feet from the South and West lines of Section 7, Township 18

South, Range 26 East, West Atoka-~Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,




NDERS O N
QilE&EGas Company, Inc.

250 M- AMmericA Bumwpineg
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

December 27, 197

San*a Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr.J A. L. Porter
Secyretary, Director

Geutlemen:

(PR AN

3

/

4

‘X We, as repr:,fentative of certain of the working

3 i interest owndrs in the Mobil State Com. Well

< : No. 1 locatef in Unit P, Section 30, Township
16 South, %ge 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
oppose Jake Hamon's application, Case 5131, to

; dispose of produced*s;lt water in the Devonian for-

- mation through the Getty State L. 736 Well No. 1

' located in Section 32, Township 16 South, Range 36
East.

We believeéhe disposal of salt water in the Devonian
formation through this well could prematurely water
out the producing wells in the East Shoebar Devonian
Field.

YoursArery tru
7

William G. Kern
President

WGK/kf
cc: Mr. Joe Gorley
MGF Oil Corporation




MGF OIL CORPORATION ! "
1126 VAUGHN BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 .

i
684-7121 AEAN

December 7, 1973 ﬁuiﬂwﬁjvf;"f
(‘;/«{/45/7/‘” (5 / Q/‘

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

v P. 0. Box 2088

; Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

i Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
: Secretary-Director

Gentlemen:

Re: Jake L. Hamon proposed Salt
Water Disposal Application
into the State L-736, Unit D,
: Section 32, T-16-S, R-36-E,
| . ; East Shoe Bar Field, Lea
P : : County. New Mexico

W

MGF 0il Corporation objects to_the .subject application_due to
“fhe Tocatisii 6T thé MGF Mobil State Com No. élT Tocated in
Unit P, Section 30, T-16-S, R-36-E, which is producing from the
same zone as Hamon's applicaticn proposes to dispose into. MGF's
well is currently producing 125 BOPD + 22% water. The north
offset in September, 1973 produced 984 BO + 72% water and the
west offset produced 1952 BC + 64% water. The MGF well is
currently producing morc il and less water than any well in the
tigld. MGF feels the disposal of water into a diagonal offset
endangers the productivity of our Mobil State Com No. 1 Well.

Yours truly,
MGF OIL CORPORATION

D O ,ﬁwz%

Joe C. Gourlay
Engineer

JCG:sy

I,
s 7 .
%/w BOCKET Matizd

W=/
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ROGER C. HANKS

2100 WILCO BUILDING
P. O. BOX 584
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

December 11, 1973 3?%3&1l5*ﬂ_u\;_ 3;}
%;.."‘-_‘ RS SN0 TR H SRS _\;; !
v i oo T 0
iﬁ‘ EEVENSE BTN '?Jl
l..{: ‘ e e e L_J
O CONSERVATION COMIA
Santa Fo

Mr. Joe Gorley

MGF Qi1 Corp.

Vaughn Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. Harvey Stonestreet

U. V. Irdustries

136 East South Temple St.
Salt Lake City, Utah 84111

Gentlemen:

This letter will constitute my objections to Jake Hamon reentering the
#1 Getty State L73€ located in Lea County, New Mexico for the purposes of
salt water disposal. In our idscussions with MGF Corp. and U. V. Industries
it is our concurred opinion there may be possible damage to the present
producing zones in the upper part of the Devonian formation.

Your attention to this matter will be greatly appreciated, as Jake Hamon
has applied for an applicatian to reenter this well for the purpose of salt
water disposal and at the existing moment 1 am the owner of a disposal system
capable of handling sufficient quantities of water from the Shoe Bar East field
from my Graham #1, which has been drilled some 200' below the present producing
horizon in the Shce Bar East Devonian field. 1 have quoted a price to MGF
of 7¢ per barrel, basad upon a bi-monthly test with the lines being laid to
my Graham #2, which has sufficient capacity to handle present water being produced

in the field and should by gravity or heater pressure be pushed on down to the
Graham #1 for disposal purposes.

Your comments on this matter prior to the Commission's hearing are of the
uttermost importance.

.Very truly yours,

Original Sigred By
ROGFR Q. HANKS

Roger C. Hanks

RCH:d1v
cc:  Jdake Hamon P OCKET PAATY
Joe Ramey - OCC : . A
Aan Nutter - 0CC . /71"/,5.)(,,7/
R. €. Chambers ERE
R. L. MclNeil, Jr.
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pecembel 11, 39
Mr. Rogef G, Hanks
WwWilco Butlding
Midiand. Texas 79701 ’
VA \
/@/‘V /) & Re; salt water Disposai in the
vast Ghoe Bar Ticld, Lea

\/ ’) [f /41/ County. New N.exico
/

n is objectwmg

Hanks,
the Getty

orpQratio

Dear Mr.
salt walerl into

M GF Ot} C

In our telepno

to the application of Jake L. dispose of

well. E.nclosed is a copY of

today YOou woulua dignose of water from the wGF Oil Corporationy
ur Graham Staie e 1, jocated in unit T

7¢ per parrel, i MGYE weuld deliver the

You gtated
R-36-LE, for
y ame section.

Mobil State Com.
Section 29, T-16-S,
water 10 your e ¢

eason for adding another water Gisposal well
will handle all the water ptociuced in the field.

in the area when

1 can seée€ not

your facilities
of you water a8 outlined apove:

on tne disposal
gurn o nn

i you areé in agreement
i letter and te

n one COPY of b

please sig
Youis ruly.
n GF Ol CORPORA'HON
//,' / ,(/
L i Mot /
'{oe C. Gourlay
¥noineel
]CG:ds
\/CC: pr. Dan Nutter,
o1l ConserVauon Commissions 3anta Fée. Nivi
Laoiosures (&)
day ©of Decenkels 1973, . ]
Roser C. Hans® '

Agreed {o ths




December 7, 1973

0i1 Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P, 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr,
Secretary-Director

Gentlemen:

Re: Jake L, Hamon proposed Salt
Water Disposal Application
into the State L-736, Unit D,
Section 32, T-16-3, R-36-E,
East Shoe Bar Field, Lea
County, New Mexico

MGF 0i1 Corporation objects to the subject application due to

the location of the MGF Mphit State Com No. 1] Well located in
Unit P, Section 3G, T-16-5, R-36-E, which is producing from the
Same zone as Hamon's application provoses to dispose into. MGF's
well is currently producing 125 BOPD + 22% water. The north
offset in September, 1973 produced $84 BO + 723 water and the
west offset produced 1952 BO + 643 water. The MGF well is
currently pProducing more oi] and less water than any well in the
fieid. MGF feels the disposal of water into a diagonal offset
endangers the pProductivity of our Mobil State Com No. 1 Well,

Yours truly,

MGF OIL CORPORATION

Joe C, Gourlay
Engineer

JCG: sy




/ Form C-108

. - Ravised 1-1-8%
Nuedo MEXICO OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSIUN

| APPLICATION TC DISPOSE OF SALT WATER BY INJECTION INTO A POROUS FORMATION

I [SFTRATOR ADDRES S
! Jake L. Hamon 908 Vaughn Building, Midland, Texas 79701
l LEALE RAME wElL &0, riLLY COUNTY
{
State L-736 ' 1 i Shoebar, East Devonian Lea
LOCATION B
YMIY LITTES ____,__p—————-—.; WELL (3 LOCAYEOD ,___S_S.l‘________'tﬁf FROM THT NorCh LINE AND Ssl‘ FRLET FROM THL
West LINT, BEETION 32 roensuir 16-5 nance 36-E NP, ]
CASING AND TUBING DATA
NAME OF STRING SIZE SETTING DEPTH SATKS CEMENT TOP OF CEMENT YOP DETERMINED BY
BSVAFAL K CASING
13-3/8" 418" 450 Surface Visual
INTERAMEOIATE
8-5/8" | 42399' 2310 Surface - Visual
LONG BTA NG
5~-1/2" 112960" 700 9300 Temp. Survey
using HMAME, MOOKL AND OEPTH OF TUBING PACKEAR
2-7/8" 112900 Baker Model "F'" @ 12,900°
NAME OF PROPOSED INJECTION FORMATION TOP OF FORMAT ION BOTTIOM OF FORMATION
Devonian 12,934" 13,023 .
I8 IMJECTION THROUGHM TUBING, CASING OR ANRULUSTY . PERFORATIONS OR OPEN nOLE] PROPOSED IMTERVAL(S) OF INJECTION open HOle
Tubing Perf. & Open Hole|Perf. 12,935-12,946'; 12,960-13,023'
13 THIS A NEW WELL DRILLED FOR {F ANSAER {S HO, FOR WHAT PURPOSE WAS WELL OQRIGINALLY OR{LLEOT HAS WwELL EVER QECNK PERFORATYED IN ANY
OISPOSALY ilcoN,‘E loc":\cl; THAK THE PROPOSED INJEC~
No 0il well No

LISY ALL SUCH PERFORATED INTEAVALS AND SACKS OF CEMENT USED TO SEAL UFF CR SQUEEZE EACH

DEPTH OF BOTTOM OF CEEPEST DEPTH OF BOTTOM OF REXY MIGHKER DEPIR OF YOP OF REXT LOWER
FRAZZM Y.ATER ZONK IN TMIS AREA QL OR GAS ZOUKE IN THIS AREA Ol OR GA3 ZONE IN THIS AREA

el

300 Leamex, Shoebar 10,400 None
ANTICIPATED OCAILY T MINIMUM I MAXIMUM GPEN G €L OSED TYPE SYSTEM (5 (KJECTI(ON TO BE B8Y GRAVITY OR APrROK, PRESSURE {(rst]
I‘NJ!CY;DK YOLUME ) ] PRESSURE?
S8LS. ] R -

. 100 ' 1500 Closed Pressure 500 ,
ANSWER YES ON NO WHETHER THE FOLLOWING WATERS ARE MIN- ‘WAT".I YO BE DISPOSED OF NATURAL WATER IN DISPO~ ARL WATER ANALYSES _ATTACN(DI
ERALIZED YO SUCH A DEGREL AS TO B8Z UNFIT FOR DOMESTIC, 1 P sAL IONC
SYOCK, JRRIGATION, Of OTYHER GENERAL USE .. [ 1
Yes X Yes No

'3
NAME AND ADDRESS OF SURAFACKL OWNER (OR LESSEL, IF STAYE OR FEODERAL LAND)

Eleanor Graham, Box 1117, Lovington, New Mexico 88260 (Lessee)

LISY MAMES AND AOODAESSES OF ALL OPERATORS WITHIR ONE-HALF (i) MILE OF THIS INJECTION WELL

Exxon Company, USA. Box 1600, Midland, Texas 79701 : - —_—
| _____Tenpneco 0il Company, Box 2511, Honwston, Texas 77001 : ?‘“F‘Y‘*srﬁm‘
I o SIS AASATES I 3 ]
1 v
Getty Oil Companv, Box 1231, Midland, Texas 79701 | MIDTaNp TRxag

. . 1 a1 . NOV 2 ¢ 1g7

R.C. Hanks, Wilco Building, Midland, Texas 79701 /3
MCF 01l Corporation, 1126 Vaughn Bui’ ‘ding, Midland, Texas 79701 | APPROUED 1

e [84111

U.V. Indx_\s,:trlesJ Inc. 18th Floo_,_ Univ. Club Blde. 136 E.S. Temple, Salt l.ake City, Utsh

HAV( COPIES OF THIS APPLICATION SEENM Vsunrace owner T(ACM DPERATOR WITHIN OME~NALF MILL rYNt NEW MEXICO 3TATE CNGINKER
BENT TO €EACH OF THE FOLLOWINGT ] JOF THIS wELL 3
! Yes (State) ! Yes t Yes
ARL THE FOLLOWING ITEMS ATTACKED TO ' PLAT'OF AREA TELECTRICAL LOG TOIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH OF WELL
THALS APPLICATION (SEE RULL Y01-B) ] t
) i Yes | Yes ! Yes
;
1 hergky ify tha e information above is true and complete to the best of my knowledge and belief.
S A Production Superintendent November 29, 1973
/‘/ 4 }‘ﬁl’gnutu’c) (Title) (Date} '

NOTE: Should waivers from the Stote Engineer, the surface oLher, and all operators within one-half mile of the proposed injection well.
not sccompany this application, the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission will hold the appliration for o period of 15 days

from the date of receipt by the Cw__s_s_s,[an; Santa- Fe—oﬂlceh l[ ot the end of the 15- day wn;nng period no protest has been re~
ceived by the Santa Fe office, the application will be processed. If a protest is received, the application will be set for hearing,
if the applicant 20 requests. SEE RULE 701.
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! EAST SHOE BAR FIELD DATA

. N Monthly
; Ist Com Oil Ol % Oil
| Well - Loc 1st Prod Water 11/1/73  Qct. 73 Oct.73
- GettyState L #l D-32 2-72 2-72 93862 -0-
Hamon St. A 1320 #1 B-31 1-69 7-70 457413 2423 63.3
< St. K 33 4l K- 30 9-68 9-68 264552 1878 24.4
#2 N-30 4-69 4-69 142399 1324 18.1
#3 0-30  10-71 2-72 108888 1516 35.0
St. K 4203 #1 1-30 12-71 3-72 70930 861 26.4
Roger Hanks Graham #2 1L-29 9-72 9-72 64517 1823 36.1
MGF-Mobil St. Com #1 P-30 7-71 16-71 152847 3822 79.1
‘
e o
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OPERATOR: <& 7l

PRODUCTION HISTORY

FIELD:

To:

LEASE: Shle L~ 734  t-D-32-54-3 COUNTY:
-0il 0Oil Per Gas Per . : Water
No.  Allow. Prodn,  Well Prodn. Well Gas-0il- Prodn. -
Wells Bbls. Bbls,  Prodn. MCF Prodn,  Ratio Bbls.
- - o rde ’ . v
. ‘7:&1»['* Cuw 0.1
YEAR: 77 . —_—
- Jan. z:_liﬂ"d
Feb. _ - (9834 42292 % 533 w4 7o /2,287 75F:2,
~ Mar.  2/3192 13027 358 b (240 224G . 925 . ...
Apr. | 233e>  HQeSE  sI3 45T /847 26451 13824
May ™ Depzl | /1427 £725 825 2572 43334 /5399
- June - — .'/?0:42; SCe7 . 4T 383 . -S89 E £3457 /2 Gy
July o J2e440 248/ bl »54 . 1354 42732 22 8/0 -
Aug. T2z @ 77 io038 Mg M1 e ££935 2/598 27O
Sept. __ = _22205 4557 79t dod _ /65 /R 17728
Oct. : Z1Lss F5G8 Bs Iy Tpog] 27860
Nov. _ = _247»¢ 3292 50710 R0y G276 R YEYY
Dec. 23250 272 14.5 151 L8y 23029 2EO50
' Year Total _
To: : 45050 14176 g] 98%..
Cum. Total . - /.,.15__
YEAR: __’__Iff'?3 , , _ 3 : /
Jan. . 2379 _ZoLo __§neub Fes  _ples9 Ze7gs T
Feb. ~ - _ 29918 _F/LB £l S 20 §4 427 21750
Mar. 2¢ 877 2o/l g6 e 42 959 23500
Apr. . _jofs 24< 57 LO290
May L4377 /37 78  TOO -7
June — /,7[- q 22 . 258 737 -2,
July oo v 0
Aug. V4
Sept.
Oct.
Nov. B
Dec. _ S “
. el : - . - N 4 -
Year Total } : : o
To: A O
Cum. Total : WF- ——




MGF OlL. CORPORATION
1126 VAUGHN BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS 78701

634-7121

Decemkber 11, 1973

Mr. Roger C. Hanks
Wilco Building %Gﬂcs
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Salt Water Disposal in the
East Shoe Bar Field, Lea
County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Hanks,

In our telephone conversation I stated MGF Oil Corporation is objectiving

to the application of Jake L. Jamon to dispose of salt water into the Getty
well, Enclosed is a copy of the objection.

You stated today you would dispose of water from the MGF Oil Corporation,
Mobili State Com. No. 1 into your Graham State No. 1, located in Unit F,

Section 29, T=-16-S, R-36~E, for 7¢ per barrel, if MGF wnuld deliver the
water to your Graham State No. 2, Unit L, same section.

I can see no reason for adding another water disposal well in the area when
yvour facilities will handle all the water produced in the field.

If you are in agreement on the disposal of you water as outlined above,
please sign one copy of this letter and return to this dffice.

Yours truly,

MGF OIL CORPORATION

o Lf
’7/-@6/ 4 /f‘/f/‘bl“‘j

Toe C. Gourlay e T T

Engineer |7 ’ PNt g-cﬁ\}'?_’TER
CG:ds Lo B _ ,
I | !x [ 6\F - - : \'::.’/-@4’._ ‘i
CC: Mr. Dan Nutter, Nl INE )
Qil Conservation Commission, Santa Fe, NM | C/o- AT e

Enclosures (2).

m (O
Agreed to this £ day of December, 18 l O Q’ .

Roger C.}Hanks




AlC 915 882.4364

ROGER C. HANKS

2100 WILCO BUILDING
P. O. BOX BB4
MIDLAND, TEXAS 78701

December 11, 1973

Mr. Joe Goriey .

MGF 011 Corp. P o]
Vaughn Building M Le A
Midland, Texas 79701 e e

- SR
Mr. Harvey Stonestreet . S ]?5) e
U. V. Industries , “;MnMMT::j
136 East South Temple St. o

Salt Lake City, Uiah 84111
Gentlemen:

This letter will constitute my objections to Jake Hamon reentering the
#1 Getty State L736 located in Lea County, New Mexico for the purposes of
salt water disposal. In our idscussions with MGF Corp. and U. V. Industries
it is our concurred opinion there may be possible damage to the present
producing zones in the upper part of the Devonian formation.

Your attention to this matter wiil be greatly appreciated, as Jake Hamon
has applied for an application to reenter this well for the purpose of salt .
water disposal and at the existing moment I am the owner of a disposal system
capable of handling sufficient quantities of water from the Shoe Bar East field
from my Graham #1, which has been drilled some 200' below the present producing
horizon in the Shoe Bar East Devonian field. I have quoted a price to MGF
of 7¢ per barrel, based upon a bi-monthly test with the lines being laid to
my Graham #2, which has sufficient capacity to handle present water being produced
in the field and should by gravity or heater pressure be pushed on down to the
Graham #1 for disposal purposes.

Your comments on thic matter prior to the Commlssxon s hearing are of the
uttermost importance.

] truly yours,

@

ogef! C. Hanks

—

"T‘\'TT;‘D

- s ¥

MIMLAND, TEXAS

T 131973

RCH:d1v

cc: Jake Hamon
- Joe Ramey - 0CC
Dan Mutter - 0CC
R. E. Chambers
R. L. McMeil, Jr.




& O N
Gas Company

250 Mid A i i1di
}oswr:beknca Bml&gg

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter
Secretary, Director

Gentlemen:

We, as representative of certain of the working
interest owners ia the Mobil State Gom. Well

No. i iucated in nit P. Section 30, Townskip

16 South, Range 36 East, iea County, New Mexico,
oppose Jake Hamon's application. Case 5131, to
dispose of produced salt water in the Devonian for-
mation through the Getty State L 736 Well No. 1
located ia Seciion 32, Township 16 South, Raunge 36
East. '

We believe the disposal of salt water in the Devonian
formation through this well could prematurely water
out the producing wells in the East Shoebar Devonian
Field.

illiam G. Kern
President

WQK/K
cc:  Mr. Joe Gorley o
MGF Oil Corporation! e T
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Diagrammatic Sketch of

Proposed Completion of
State L-736 No. 1 for
Salt Vater Disposal.
Section 32, T-16-S, R-
38-E, Lea County,

New Mexico

Perforations:
12,935-12,946".

B
_ e e TEA ‘#

Vs

13-3/8" Casing set at 418'.
Cemented w/450 sx, cement
circulated to the surface.

8-5/8" Casing set at 4299,
Cemented w/2310 sx, cement
circulated to the surface

5-1/2" casing set at 12,960°',
Cemented w/700 sx. T/Cement
by Temperature Survey @
9300'.

2-7/8" Tubing set at 12,900’

Baker Model "F" Packer set
at 12,900'.

Open hole 12,960-13,023".




Law OFFICES

TELEPHONE 505 622-85(0
CLARENCE £ HINKLE HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON
w E.BONDURANT, JR.
LEWIR 7 COX,JR_
FAUL W. EATON JR. PosT OFFricCE BOX 1D
CONRAD E . COFFIELD
HAROLD L HENSLEY, JR. ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO 88201
STUARY D. SRANOR MIDLAND, TEXAS OFFICE
: [+ MAR\'.\N 521 MIDLAND TOWER

/ FAJLJ. KELLY, JR. DeCember 6 r 19 73 (g.s} 883-46891

SO0 HINKLE BUILOING

ANB RPN

Cil Conservation Commission
P.0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

We enclose herewith in triplicate application
of Jake L. Hamon for approval of the Getty State L-736
No. 1 well as a salt water disposal well. It is our
understanding that this matter will be set down for an
examiner's hearing in January, 1974.

Yours very truly,

HINKLE, BONDURANT, CCOX & EATON

By C;(’i&/k-a,J\,/u,/ Q)L s ’;L[L«/LJCJL,/
a

1/
CEH:cs

Enc.

DOCKET MAILED




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSLON

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF JAKE L. HAMON FOR
APPROVAL OF THE USE FOR WATER
DISPOSAL INTO THE DEVONIAN FORMATION
OF GETTY STATLE L-736 NO. 1 WELL
LOCATED IN UNIT D, 554 FEET FROM ; . ~
THE NORTH AND WEST LINES OF SECTION R - TS
32, TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST,

LEA COUNTY. APPLICANT PROPOSES TO

DISPOSE OF PRODUCED WATER FROM THE

SHOE BAR EAST DEVONIAN POOL THROUGH

PERFORATIONS FROM 12,935 FEET TO

12,946 FEET AND THROUGH OPEN HOLE

FRCM 12,960 FEET TO 13,023 FEET.

N Oil Conservation Commission
3 Box 2488

i
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 l

Comes Jake L. Hamon, acting by and through the undersigned
attorneys, and hereby makes application for approval of the use for
water disposal into the Devonian formation of Getty State L-736
No. 1 well located in Unit D, 554 feet from the north and west
lines of Section 32, Township 16 South, Range 36 East, Lea County.
Applicant proposes to dispose of produced water from the Shoe Bar
East Devonian Pool through perforations from 12,935 feet to 12,946
feet and through open hole from 12,960 feet to 13,023 feet, and
in support thereof respectfully shows:

1. Applicant owns and operates 5 wells in the Shoe Bar East
Devonian Pool and is acquiring from Gektty 0il Company, subject to
approval for the use as a disposal well, the Getty State L-736 No. 1
well referred to above.

2. There is attached as Exhibit "A" a plat showing the Shoe
Bar East Nevonian Pool and the wells which have been drilled therein,
the location of the proposed injection well and the ownership of all
t" _ leasehold interests within a radius of 2 miles thereof.

3. There is also filed herewith an electrical log of the pro-
posed injection well.

4. There is attached as Exhibit "B" a diagrammatic sketch
of the proposed injection well shewing all casing strings, including




diameters and setting depths, quantities used and tops of cement,
perforated and open hole intervals, tubing strings, including
diameters and setting depths, and type and location of packer.

5. Applicant anticipates that there will be a minimum of

100 barrels and a maximum of 1500 barreils of water disposed of
per day.

6. The subject well was formerly operated by Getty 0il
Company as a producing well from the Shoe Bar East Devonian Pool.
The well is an edge well and Getty was unable to complete the same
as an economic well after working it over. Applicant believes that
the approval of the use of said well as a water disposal well will
be in the interest of conservation, the prevention of waste and
will tend to protect correlative rights.

7. Applicant requests that this matter be heard before an
examiner at the earliest possible time.

Respectfully submitted,

JAKE L. HAMON

W

HINKLE, BONDU ’ & EATON
BOx 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
Attorneys for Applicant

1 Y



Diagrammatic Sketch of

Proposed Completion of

State L-736 No. 1 for <}______ 13-3/8" Casinp set at 418",
Salt Vater Disposal. Cemented w/450 s8x, cement
Section 32, T-16~S, R~ i; circulated to the surface.

38-E, Lea County,
New Mexico

¢ 8-5/8" Casing set at 4299,
Cemented w/2310 sx, cement

circulated to the surface

é 5-1/2" casing set at 12,9607,
Cemented w/700 sx. T/Cement

by Temperature Survey @

a300°.
v I 2-7/8" Tubing set at 12,900"
f Baker Model “F" Packer set
at 12,900'.
Perforations: -
12,935-12,946'. 3)
— Open hole 12,960-13,023"'.

EXHIBIT “B~ _




DRAFT

———

dr/\%@ BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
N

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2131

APPLICATION OF JAKE HAMONJFOR SALT order No. R- 47
WATER DISPOSAL, , -—L—Zi—l:

MEXICO.

é /?f
| /l b |

//“ ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

Tt

BY THE Qgﬁmzssxon.

Thls cause came on for hearing at ¢ a.m..o January 3 | 1974 ,
S—Nutter————
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Danie .
NOW, on this day of Januar 1974, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered he testimony, the record,

1 and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this csuse and the subject
matter thereof.

(2} That the applicant, Jake Hamon, is the owner and

//SE;;;;;;_;;}the Getty State L-736 Well No. 1, located in

{ Unit D of Section 32, Township 16 South, Range 36 East, NMPM,

East Shoe Bar—Devonlan Pool, Lea County, New Mex1co_,ﬂ/—~\

{
/43,,}9_, e LG gy «H‘g EM+ gg.ol. %«A’ 35‘\-~ XIS ‘Dé—o( Q.o e’ )
7!
55’4/"‘%% ‘7/‘7""74///’7% a/f’/?/:’é?ér"r\, vt S Geeip !

1
1




i ‘2_
Case No. 5131
Order No. R-

oty hati LT3

Q (3) That the applicant proposes to utilize saidAwell to

‘dispose of produced salt water into the Devonian formation

%with injection into the perforated interval from 12,935 fcect to
;

L12,946 feet and the open-hole interval from 12,960 feet to

/13,023 feet.
i
ﬂ (4) That approval of the subject application may cause

{%remature water encroachment into offsetting wells, cause waste
|

lland wél violate correlative rights.
i
1
%i IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

i (1) That the application of Jake Hamon for disposal of

(5) That this application should be denied.

ibroduced salt water into the Devonian formation through the

g
bperforated interval from 12,935 feet to 12,946 feet and the open-
i

il q££“
Mole interval from 12,960 feet to 13,023 feet in &fS)Getty State

g}-736 Well No. 1 located in Unit D of Section 32, Township 16

1 .
}?outh, Range 36 East, NMPM, East Shoe Bar-Devonian Pool, Lea

1y
1
1Y

|

bounty, New Mexico, is hereby denied.

, gen_ead

% (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

it o
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

1
|
‘designated.
I

€1

|
it
I

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove




4 oo s a—— .

e et e

/4
Midland, Texas

Due to the death of a very deer and ciose friend in
San Francisco, I will be unable to attend hearing in
reference to Case No. 5117.

Please extend my courtesies for this unavoidable matter.




